
On October 4 you received a memo from the 
employer stating that it will protect current 
rates of pay for existing employees until 
the salary grid determines that you will be 
entitled to an increase. 

This is incorrect. The truth is Educational 
Assistants will continue at existing rates and 
the impact of the employer’s proposal will 
exist well beyond this year. 

•	 According to the employer’s proposal, 
you could be red-circled at your current 
rate until the new salary grid (with lower 
wages) catches up. 

•	 Wages increased by 2.5% since your last 
Collective Agreement which spanned from 
2016 to 2020.

•	 This round your employer has tabled a 0% 
increase up to 2023

•	 This means that over a seven-year period, 
between 2016 and 2023, your wages 
would only have increased by 2.5%.

•	 If we were to accept the Board’s position, 
it could take another seven years before 
members who are red-circled at step 5 
receive another wage increase.

•	 For those red-circled at the highest step 
there could be no wage increase until 2038. 
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The employer’s current proposal does not 
protect current rates, it fixes current rates 
well beyond this round of negotiations, up to 
fifteen years. We won’t stand by while your 
employer makes inaccurate claims about 
the impact of their proposal on you. Our 
next round of mediation is on November 30 
and December 1. We’ll keep you updated on 
anything that comes out of these meetings.

In the meantime, if you have any questions 
or feedback, please contact a member of 
your negotiating team.


